
From: Amy Lee  
Sent: Thursday, January 5, 2023 9:38 AM 
To: Fehrman, Pamela <PFehrman@bellevuewa.gov>; parkboard 
<parkboard@bellevuewa.gov> 
Subject: Support for aquatic center at Bellevue Airfield Park 
 
[EXTERNAL EMAIL Notice!] Outside communication is important to us. Be cautious of 
phishing attempts. Do not click or open suspicious links or attachments. 
 
 
Dear Pam Fehrman and Bellevue Parks Board Members, 
 
My name is Amy Lee and I live in NE Bellevue. I am originally Australian and have lived 
in Bellevue since 2010, when Microsoft relocated us here from California. My husband 
has since co-founded a video game company based in Seattle that employs over 250 
people. 
 
I am a lifelong swimmer; an on-again off-again Masters team swimmer, and an open-
water lake & sound swimmer. I regularly swim laps at the Bellevue Aquatic Center. I 
consider it my “home” pool, though I will travel to other areas to visit “nicer” pools. Our 
current aquatic center is a well maintained facility with great staff, but is certainly 
showing its age. I think we all know that it is time for an update that reflects the quality 
and standards of our wonderful and prosperous city. That’s why I am writing to support 
the new aquatic center at Bellevue Airfield Park. It would be a fantastic community asset 
that we could all be proud of. 
 
With respect, 
Amy 
 


